Notes

Paul Harris Fellows

Jack Clayton 1980

Hugo Ehrke 1983 Bert Holds 1983

Iim Milne 1985

Jack Walker 1986

Bill Cruickshank 1990

Murray Norton PDG 1990

Glen Eden PDG 1992

Syd Harvie 1996

Ron Heading 1998

John Holds 2000

Brian Moodie 2002

Vin Higgins 2002

John Lewis 2002

Keith Sichler 2003

Peter Reid 2004

Rowlev Fenwick 2005

Keith Wilson 2008

Perry Eden 2008

Rob Walton 2008

Tim Clements 2009

Alistair Stevenson 2010

Invocation

For good food, good fellowship, and every opportunity of service, we give you thanks O Lord. Amen

Four Way Test

of the things we think, say or do.

- 1. Is it the truth?
- 2. Is it fair to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships?
- 4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned?

Attendance and Apologies

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, your apology can be made to Sergeant Peter Nichols by calling 0419 216 110 prior to 12 noon on the day of the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, or on the same day as the Club meeting.

Pavilion Hire

Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting President Jack Odgers. Ph 8645 8476 or 0411 273 159

District 9500

Rotary Club of Whyalla

Chartered 1955



Our Meetings Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600

Postal Address PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600

Email (Secretary) timandsue@internode.on.net

Website www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org

CLUB PRESIDENT

Jack Odgers

CLUB SECRETARY
Tim Clements

DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Ed King

WORLD PRESIDENT
Ray Klinginsmith

Board 2010 - 11

PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers.

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. SECRETARY - Tim Clements

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. CLUB SERVICE - Soto Stuppos. PUBLIC RELATIONS - Kerry Wishart.



The Rotary Club of Whyalla

An association of business & professional people committed to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking of Humanitarian Projects.

Other Rotary Club Meetings

WHYALLA NORRIE Monday 7.00 pm, City Pearl Chinese Restaurant

PORT LINCOLN Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex

PORT AUGUSTA Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders

PORT PIRIE Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club

ROXBY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Monday 6:30 pm. Call 0447 485 116 for location

Committees & Club Officers

CLUB SERVICE SERVICE PROJECTS Soto Stuppos (Director) Jane Owens (Director) Tim Clements Lvn Braid Glen Eden John Davis John Holds David Dunn Keith Sichler Clint Garrett Michele Hart PUBLIC RELATIONS Brian Moodie Kerry Wishart (Director) Peter Nichols Fai Chivell Soto Stuppos John Cagney Vin Higgins HISTORY

Jari Peltonen

SERGEANT

BULLETIN Peter Nicholls Brian Moodie LOCAL CONTACT

DIRECTORY Perry Eden

Vin Higgins

PROGRAM John Cagney **PAVILION** Jack Odgers **ATTENDANCE** Lyn Braid

YOUTH/YOUTH **PROTECTION** Clint Garrett

VAN

Brian Moodie Soto Stuppos

Membership

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy)

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire)

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services)

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy)

Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) Michele Hart (Banking Retail)

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy)

Brian Moodie (Electrical Peter Nichols (Laundry Services)

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services)

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail)

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty)

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary)

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)

Coming Up

Next Week Following Week 8/3/11 15/3/11

Chairman Vin Higgins Jane Owens

GUEST SPEAKER Kristina Kotsimitis Joe Melville-Smith

TOPIC National Youth Sceince Diabetes

Forum

Vote of Thanks Soto Stuppos Lyn Braid

Stewards Clint & Michele Vin & Peter

PETS 2011



Outgoing President Jack, Incoming President Soto Assistant Governor Tim and District governor Eric



President Jack Accepting one of the awards



Now who is this handsome, dashing chap





All learning, all taking it in.

TONIGHTS PROGRAM

Meeting No. 2838 Tuesday 1 Mar 2011

Chairman Glen Eden

GUEST SPEAKER Brian Moodie

TOPIC Faim in Samoa

Vote of Thanks Michele Hart

Stewards Fai & John C.

LAST WEEK

Chairman Joint Meeting with Norrie

Attendance 9 + 1 = 56%

Apologies Michele Hart, David Dunn, Glen Eden,

Vin Higgins, John Cagney & Clinton Garrett

Raffle

Guests

Thought for the Week

I thought that some of the Members of the Whyalla Club were very smart, by the way they monopolised the only four armchairs at the Pets Day.

Nothing would shift them

Meeting 2837

This was a joint meeting with the Whyalla Norrie Rotary Club, at theirmeeting place.

There were nine Members of the Whyalla Rotary Club present.

Like all Rotary Clubs, their Meeting was different from ours, for example, instead of having a simple raffle, there was a complicated heads or tails game.

This could have gone on all night, if a Whyalla Member hadn't helped to complete it.

Also, when they started talking about handing out the "Round Tuit", a couple of Whyalla Members looked a bit confused.

This gets handed out to someone who doesn't get round to doing it.

We were subjected to two Sergeants, Tracey from Norrie and Peter from Whyalla.

Peter fined this Bulletin Editor for not writing the truth about the Sergeant.

Imagine that from a Sergeant!

The Guest Speaker was a young man from Whyalla, William Binnie. He is the local representative for the Smith Family.

The Smith Family was started by a group of businessmen, with the aim of assisting young people financially with their education expenses. They wished to remain anonymous, hence the name.

One method of sponsorship, is for individuals to support one child through their learning years, again, the individual remains anonymous.

Their programmes are many and varied, with naturally the emphasis being on education and they work with other groups to this end.

It begins with very young childrenand can carry on until the young person gets into tertiary education.

William covers both Whyalla and Port Augusta and the numbers involved are considerable.

In Whyalla alone, in the programme covering the early years of the child, he looks after 106 families, covering 300 children.

William tthen answered several questions from the Members.

Last Week

President Elect Training Seminar (PETS) 2011

This year's PETS:

- Was held at the Playford Apartments in Whyalla on Saturday 19 February 2011 between 8 am and 4 pm.
- Trainers were District Governor Elect (DGE) Eric Russell, Ken Hinkly and Ralph Day
- Had approximately twenty five attendees with representation from the Rotary clubs of Port Augusta; Port Lincoln; Port Pirie; Roxby District; Whyalla; Whyalla Norrie;
- Largest number of attendees was from Whyalla with eight of us.
- Morning Tea; Lunch and Afternoon tea was catered by the Friends of Amaroo. "Very tasty in deed, and not fattening"
- Ralph Day, the District Training Chair, opened the day with the welcome and introductions.
- DGE Eric talked about 'Taste of San Diego' unfortunately this little Rotarian was late and missed this one.
- Example Ken, went on to tell us 'I'm from the district. I'm here to help you'
- When I arrived DGE Eric was telling us about Marketing and Public Image. He explained about when the circus comes to town and equated that to Marketing and Public Image. We then broke up into our clubs to discuss the question "what are the challenges in our club or district." Our group talked about 'perhaps there is too much emphasis put on marketing etc' we also talked about planning, it is different in bigger clubs, what we use to market our club.

Then it was morning tea – I'm glad I got there in time for that. Ralph explained that Morning Tea and Lunch were longer than usual to allow us to network and ask questions if we need to.

- After morning tea, Conducting Service Projects was broken up into four sessions
 - 1. How to undertake a Community Needs Analysis
 - 2. How to write/develop a project proposal
 - 3. Sources of funding and
 - 4. How to write a simple press release.
- We were given hand outs, there was a Power Point presentation, there was lots of discussion and again we broke up into groups for discussion. T headings on the handout included: Sources of Funding; How to write a simple press release; Project Proposal form; Community Needs Assessment form and Community Needs Analysis. If anyone wants a copy of any of these just let us know.
- After the two breakout sessions one; 'Your job as President;' Secretary, Treasurer, Administrator; Community and two; Vocation; New Generations and International we went on to discuss Australian Rotary Health Foundation & The Rotary Foundation.
- Then the day became really interesting with the open forum—Whyalla Norrie club were asked to tell us how they are managing to increase there numbers. Shirley Gabb did a great job telling us her thoughts. Then the Icing on the cake, there were two awards to be presented and President Jack went up and collected the Award for 2009-2010 Weekly Bulletin and the 2009-2010 Public Relations on behalf of the Rotary Club of Whyalla.

In summary—It was an enjoyable day, the location was a success, there was plenty of time to ask questions and the trainers kept telling us that everything is on the web page or in the Directory (which every club member has). Next year, Soto's year, the theme will be 'Reach within to Embrace Humanity. DGE Eric has made it plain that we need to be careful with our acronyms and we should always have the proper name then the acronym in brackets. I have come away with a new term—'Energy Vampires'.